

1960- Mrs. Wm. J. Arnold Mrs. Neil McLeod

Bruce South District decided to purchase a Tweedsmuir History book at a District Director's meeting held at Armow on A pril 29, 1960.

Those in charge of starting to compile a history for our District were-Mrs. Wm. J. Arnold- Convenor of Historical Research Mrs. Neil McLeod- Pohlc Relations Officer.



1961 - Mrs. Wm. J. Arnold appointed as Curator

Mrs. R.C. Walker, Provincial Curator held a District Workshop in Ripley in 1959 to acquaint B ranches with the settings up of Curators at all levels and the preaparation of Tweedsmuir History Books at all levels. By 1962, Branches were organized in B ruce South as follows-Armow-Mrs. Duncamn Convay, R.R. #5, Kincardine B ervie - Mrs. Robt. Smith, R.R. # 2, Kincardine

B elmore - Mrs. John Harper, B elmore Holyrood, - Mrs. Wm. McPherson, Holyrood

Kairshea - Mrs. Allister Hughes, R.R. # 3, Holyrood

Kincardine - Mrs. J.E. Rowe

Lisburn - Mrs. Wm. Farrell, R.R. #2, Ripley

Lucknow - Mrs. Geo. Whitby Lucknow
Purple Grove - Mrs. WM. J.Arnold, R.R. #3, Ripley
Reids Corners- Mrs. WM. Courtney, R.R. #1, Kincardine

Ripley - Mrs. L. Outerbridge - Ripley

Silver Lake - Mrs. Ray Stanley, R.R. # 4, Kincardine

Teeswater- Mrs. A. McKinnon , R.R. #1, Greenock Tiverton - Mrs. Geo. Downey , R.R. #1, Tiverton

Whitechurch- Mrs. Victor Emerson, Whitechurch

District Curator's Report 1962-63 All Branches have a Tweedsmuir History except Kincardine, and Kincardine has a lot of material collected. Lucknow and Teeswater have 2 volumes. Ripley and Teeswater are revising and getting new Books. Several Curators are having copies of material made for Bruce Archives. District Curator visited 2 Branches and displayed District Book and talked on Tweedsmuir Books. Book also displayed at District Birthday Party.

District Curator's Report 1963-64 A District Workshop held at Kairshea in Fall of 1963. Was well attended. Centennial of McIntosh Church added to Belmore Book. Many attended Bus Tour of Historical Society to Tobermory, Kincardine purchased a B ook and a typist began putting in the material. Ripley held Teas to display their Book. Branches helping at the Log House in Southampton. Tiverton went through the old Township records. Whitechurch have made a start at adding material.

District Curator's Report 1963-65 Good progress on Tweesmuir Histories. Purple Grove has purchased a second volume. Reids Corners celebrated 50th Anniversary, Kincardine 60th Anniversary, Ripley 60th Anniversary. Kairshea sent pictures of opening of their Hall.

District Curator's Report 1965-66 District Workshop in fall of 1965. Curator continuing to visit at least 2 Branches each year. Several Curators attended the Officers Conference for Curators. Many Branches have fine scrap books for keeping additional material.